Willow Tree Nursery and Woodland Explorers Uncollected or lost child policy
Parents/Carers should inform the nursery as soon as possible to let them know if their child will be collected later than their session finish time or 6pm when the nursery closes or if a parent/carer is running late for collection.

If no contact has been made then the nursery will telephone the child’s parents to find out where they are. If contact with the parents cannot be made after several attempts we will move on to ring other emergency contacts from the Child Record Form. 

Staff will not release any child to a person, even if the collection is late, unless the parent/carer telephones to state that because of an emergency a different person will be collecting. The authorised person should give the name and address and a physical description of the person collecting who should in turn present a valid ID to the staff member in charge and password before the child is permitted to leave.  

A record will be kept of all the children who are not collected by the due time. This will note the date, the time at which the child was collected, who collected the child and the reason given. 

If a child is uncollected, no contact has been made and we cannot get in touch with parents or emergency contacts by 6:30pm then a member of the management team will refer the child to the safeguarding team.  

A member of the management team and a member of staff from the child’s room must stay with the uncollected child until the child has been collected. 

If a child is left after 6pm there will be a charge of £10.00, then for each 15minutes there after. This fee will cover the costs for our staff to stay with your child until you arrive. If this becomes a regular occurrence then your contract maybe terminated. 

Lost child

At Willow Tree Nursery the safety of the children is paramount to us but should a child become lost the following action should be taken: 
This procedure would solely depend on the circumstances of the situation and events of the child being lost.  

It is important the staff member in charge remains calm and reassures any other children present.

A head count would be done to establish the number of children.

The staff member in charge would enlist the help of a responsible adult to do a search of the area.

A brief description of the child and general direction where the child was last seen would be given.

A manager would be notified as soon as staff members are free to do so.

If this procedure proves unsuccessful then further help must be sought.

The staff member in charge will then notify the police, parents and the manager of the situation and circumstances and will wait for further instruction from the police.

The remaining children will be returned to the Nursery.

Ofsted and the insurance company will be informed.

Evaluation of any incident will always be carried out. 
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 Signed on behalf of Willow Tree Nursery and Woodland Explore

 “Our setting is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children, young people and adults at all times and expects everybody working within this setting to share this commitment”.
